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Ufton Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 

Tuesday 5th January 2016
1.
Record of Members Present:- 

Cllrs Baldwin, Crowther, Tayler, and Leeman.

Cllrs Stevens  

2.
Apologises for Absence: -  Cllrs van Kesteren, Wilkinson and Riches 
3.
Acceptance of Apologises: - Yes
4.
Declaration of Interests 


Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 

improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate.

5.
Dispensations


None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)

Parishioners of Ufton are invited to address the Council on any relevant matter for a maximum of 3 minutes

Superfast Broadband – no further information
Street Light between Orchard Rise and Old Well Lodge – Lamp cover has been replaced and an invoice received. 
Mrs Shepherd raised her concern with regard to dog fouling in the village – it was agreed this would be discussed later in the meeting under Agenda item 8.1

Mr Shepherd raised his concerns over the “channel” which is being formed between the road and grass verge by the side of his property. Water is lying in the channel and is being splashed up against his walls and windows by passing traffic. The Chairman advised the meeting that he has contacted Warwickshire County Council Highways (Ref 407/1138 refers) who have advised him they will fill the channel with shale. This has not happened and he requested the Parish Council offer their support. Agreed Parish Clerk will contact the Highways Department.
Mr Shepherd advised he has cut the grass verge on the left hand side of Ufton Fields from Broad Close up to Field Close for a number of years; he is no longer able to do this. The verge belongs to the County Council; can the Parish Council ask the County Council to extend the cutting they undertake. Cllr Baldwin also wanted it noted it is no longer safe for anyone to cut the verge manually given the speed at which vehicles enter the village from Flax Hill. Agreed Parish Clerk to contact County Council.

Village Defribrillator – Mr Sheepy advised the Parish Council it is time for the batteries in the village defribrillator to be checked and he agreed to undertake this task. Mr Sheepy will advise the Parish Council of the cost involved in replacing the batteries.

Mrs Ingham suggested a reminder be placed in the Ufton Newsletter advising residents of the best course of action to take if they need to use the defribrillator. Mr Sheepy agreed to provide appropriate wording to Mrs Ingham

Representative Report 
Cllr Stevens advised County Council work has been very quiet due to the recent holiday period. 2016/17 Budget preparations are ongoing following the Governments Autumn Statement. There is likely to be an increase in Council Tax and an increase in funding for Adult and Social Care. 
7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting

Acceptance of the minutes for the meeting held on Tuesday 1st December 2015 were proposed by Cllr Crowther and seconded by Cllr Tayler. The motion was approved and the minutes were duly signed by the Chairman.
8.
Matters Arising

8.1
Dog Fouling 
The Parish Council is aware dog fouling occurs within the village and will approach Stratford District Council again if evidence of the offender(s) is obtained. 
8.2
E-on Street Lighting
Cllr Crowther now has a quote from Green Energy; they are more expensive than EON. Cllr Crowther has a quote from N-Power which needs to be compared against EON. Cllr Crowther will report back to the next meeting. 

8.3
Parish Council/Village Hall Committee Coffee Morning 30th January 2016 @ 11.00am 

Village Hall committee will provide tea, coffee and biscuits. 


Cllr Riches will attend


Cllr Baldwin confirmed Sarah Broad from WCC – HS2 will be attending. 

Local Beat Officer has indicated he will attend if possible. Parish Clerk will chase this up.

Mrs Ingham will arrange for flyers and posters to be put around the village.


Mrs Ingham and Parish Clerk to provide the names of all newcomers to the village to Cllr 


Baldwin for him to write and invite them to attend.  

Parish Clerk to invite a representative from Biffa to attend

Cllr Crowther will arrange for the large HS2 maps he has to be displayed.

Table to be laid out with the Planning Application for the 800 house development  (Stoneythorpe Village)

8.4
Landfill/Biffa


Parish Clerk informed the meeting she has received a response from the Environment Agency (EA). The EA have received complaints about the odour from the landfill site, however, they received less complaints in 2015 than they did in 2014. The cost of Biffa’s licence is dependent upon the number of complaints they receive, the less complaints received the less they have to pay. If Ufton residents are aware of the financial impact complaints can have they may be more prepared to make a complaint to the Environment Agency. Parish Clerk will forward the letter to Cll Tayler to put on the Ufton website and to Mrs Ingham to put in the Ufton Newsletter. 
8.5
Pond Account


Cllr Crowther advised the meeting if the Parish Council wished to buy Premium Bonds they need to be bought by one named individual. Cllr Tayler felt this would be far too onerous and time consuming and withdrew his proposal.
8.6
Grit Bin


The Grit Bin is to be placed on the right hand side as you enter Broad Close, equal distance between the entrance and the bend. Cllr Baldwin will meet with Mr Shepherd on site to agree it’s position, as the bin will abut Mr Shepherd’s boundary. Once the bin is in position it will be filled by the Parish Council. Parish Clerk to write to Broad Close residents along with map, provided by Cllr Baldwin, showing the position of the bin. Cllr Tayler proposed, Cllr Crowther seconded, all in favour. 
9.
Planning Matters 
800 houses, Stoneythorpe Village. All Councillors agreed the proposed site is impractical for virtually the same reasons they gave when they opposed the planning application for the Dallas Burston site. Cllr Baldwin will draft a response to SDC and circulate it for comments.

10.
Finances   

10.1
Invoices


January Ufton Newsletter




£23.76 
(VAT £3.96)

Clerks Salary for January 




£137.72


HMRC – PAYE due for January 



£34.20

EON Lighting, maintenance for quarter ending 31.12.15
£66.26

(VAT £11.04)


EON Lighting Repair Invoice dated 23.12.15 

£53.40

(VAT £8.90)

EON Lighting supply





£192.35





Cllr Crowther proposed all items be paid, Cllr Baldwin seconded, all in favour. 
2016 – 2017 Budget, Cllr Crowther explained the proposed 2016 – 2017 budget. Cllr Crowther also proposed increasing the contribution the Parish Council gives to the Church towards grass cutting, due this year’s extended grass cutting season. Cllr Tayler agreed with this suggestion however, he felt it would be better if the increase was held in the sundry budget, this was agreed by all. Cllr Crowther proposed the budget be accepted, Cllr Leeman seconded, all in favour.

Bank Account – the Parish Council currently uses the HSBC branch based in Southam This branch is due to close in March 2016, did the Parish Council need to review its banking provision. All agreed it was practical to use the HSBS branch in Leamington Spa.      
11
Correspondence
Pensions Regulator - Cllr Crowther has received a letter with regard to in work pension provision for the Parish Clerk role. Cllr Crowther will report back to the members at a later date.
Minor Road/Footpath Repair Budget – Cllr Tayler advised the PC, he has requested the footpath which runs from the roundabout on the A425, downhill towards Leamington,  be considered for repair/reinstatement via the discretionary budget held by Councillor Stevens. The area has been inspected by Patch Burns and fulfils the criteria for Cllr Stevens budget. Cllr Tayler proposed, Cllr Crowther seconded, all in favour. 
12.
Items for next Agenda


Dog Fouling 
EON Street Lighting
Landfill/Biffa
Pond Account – Future Investment

Grit Bin

Pensions Regulator
13.
Date of Next Meeting

2nd February 2016
           Signed 
Date


Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)


